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Chair Kahele, Vice Chair Keith-Agaran, and members of the committee: 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on SCR 29.  This concurrent 
resolution requests the authorization to issue a term, non-exclusive easement covering 
portions of state submerged lands fronting the property identified as tax map key: (1) 4-
6-001: seaward of 015, Kāneʻohe, Koʻolaupoko, Oʻahu, for the existing pier, and for use, 
repair, and maintenance of the existing improvements constructed thereon pursuant to 
section 171-53, Hawai‘i Revised Statutes.  The University of Hawai‘i supports this 
concurrent resolution. 
 
The pier is a critical access point for travel to Moku o Loʻe (Coconut Island) and is 
therefore essential to the research and education operations at Hawai‘i Institute of 
Marine Biology (HIMB). The only other access option available to HIMB would be at 
He‘eia Kea Pier, a 20-minute boat ride away. As an organized research unit for UH 
Mānoa, HIMB conducts highly relevant research on coral reef ecosystems and works 
closely with state resource agencies to help inform management decisions. Each year 
HIMB also educates hundreds of university students in marine conservation research 
and hosts over 4,000 visitors in our high school and community education programs.  
We could not support this level of research or education without a pier at Lilipuna for 
boat transport of both people and materials.  
 
As required by Section 171-53, HRS, the Board of Land and Natural Resources  



(“Board”) may lease submerged lands "with the prior approval of the Governor and the 
prior authorization of the Legislature by concurrent resolution".  At its meeting on August 
25, 2017, under agenda item D-5, the Board approved a grant of a 55-year non-
exclusive easement to resolve the pier encroachment, and such non-exclusive 
easement to run with the land and to inure to the benefit of the abutting real property at 
gratis rent for the purposes state above. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on this measure. 
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